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The meeting was called to order by Jim Trimbell, President, at 7:00 P.M.  
 

Officers present:  Jim Trimbell, Phil Korth, Frank Hite, Jerry Case 
 

15 members attended. 

 

Guests:  None 

 

New Members:  Wally Kroll re-joined following a medical leave. 

 

Member Status:  Wally Kroll now has a pacemaker.  Ron Simonds’ wife is undergoing daily 

chemotherapy.  Gary’s Johnson’s wife, Sandy, and his dad, Dave, are not doing well.   

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Frank Hite presented the report for April 2019.  The opening balance was 
$9,495.  Income was $145 from a donation and new member dues.  Expenses were $141 for spray 
equipment, locks, and misc.  The month-end operating balance was $9,598.  
 
Secretary’s Report:  Jerry read the minutes for the April 8, 2019 meeting. 
 
Old business  
 

• Flying fields –  
 

• Twin Buttes:  

• Wildcat Exterminating attempted to re-treat the field, but the winds blew too hard.  They 
will reschedule the job. 

 

• FICO:  

• FICO started to mow the field but didn’t finish the job.  Frank is mowing the weeds 
around the runway. 

• The new shed was delivered and installed. 

• Frank got a new I/O carpet to put under the tractor in the newest shed. 

• Cement blocks were put in front of the new shed’s door. 

• Jim painted the floor of the older new shed. 

• Water jugs, chemicals, and storage shelf frames from moved by Jim and Frank from the 
old/old shed to the older new shed.  Gary Johnson will make new shelves for the 
frames. 

• The old/old shed will be torn down and taken to the dump. 

• The older new shed was getting dust through a gap between the roof and wall.  Jim 
applied a crack to the gap.  
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• Safety:  Gary Johnson reminded everyone to stay out of the no-fly-zone and to follow the 
traffic pattern. 
 
Dr. Ken Fleshman presented a video and demonstrated the proper way to use a tourniquet to 
prevent fatal bleeding from an extremity.  A tourniquet will be added to the first aid kit at each 
flying field.  Local pressure on the wound is the first action.  Tourniquets are available from 
Amazon.  We’ll show the video again in November. 

 

• Web Site Report:  Photos for April and May were posted.  Minutes and treasurer’s reports 

were updated for April.   

 

• Membership Report:  Currently 61 paid members.    We lost Richard Martin, who returned to 
England, and gained Wally Kroll. 

 

• Local R/C Events:  Tucson Aerobatic Shootout is scheduled for Oct 9-13. 
 

• Meeting Schedule:  No meetings until September. 
 

• Proposed Amendment to the Club By-Laws:  A by-law amendment that would raise the limit 
on a club expense from $500 to $1000 not requiring member approval, passed 38 to 0 via 
email and hand votes. 
 

New Business: 

 

Show and Tell: 
 

• New shed for FICO:  Jerry presented slides of the delivery and installation of the new shed at 
FICO. 
 

Meeting Adjourned:  7:50 PM  
 


